
 
 
 

NOTICE is hereby given that a Rainbow Township Advisory Committee Meeting of 
the Hindmarsh Shire Council was held at the Civic Centre Small meeting room on 

Monday July 18th 2022 commencing at 7.30pm. 
 

MINUTES 
Meeting opened : 19:30pm 
 
1. Acknowledgement of the Indigenous Community 
 Chairperson opened the meeting by acknowledging the Indigenous community 
We acknowledge the Shire’s indigenous community as first owners of this country. We 
recognise the important ongoing role that indigenous people have in our community and pay 
our respects to their elders and people, both living and past. 
 
2. Attendance & Apologies 
 Attendance 
 Graham Nuske, Bill Hutson, Greg (Larry) Roberts, Callum Bull, Belinda    
          Eckermann, J…. Fritz (Hindmarsh Shire, Councillor Ron Ismay    
         
 Apologies 
 Colleen Petschel, Alsion EY, Allira Roberts, Max Clark, Mick Henderson   
          (Hindmarsh Shire)Ron Ismay  
 
 Moved Belinda Eckermann/Callum Bull AiF C 
 
3. Disclosure by Committee members or Councillors or Council Officers of   
        any interest or conflicts of interest in any item on the agenda  
 Belinda Eckermann – item 3 on the agenda 
 
4. Confirmation of Minutes 
 The minutes of the last meeting be confirmed as a true & correct account    
         of proceedings 
 Moved Callum Bull/ Bill Hutson AiF C 
 
5. Business Arising from the Minutes 
 NA 
 
6. Correspondence  
 - Alison Ey sent correspondence from the people designing the town entrance sign. As  
           Alison wasn’t in attendance the meeting deferred any discussion on this until next meeting. 
 
          - J. Fitz suggested that we contact Ben Anderson at VicRoads. She will provide the   
            committee with contact details. 
            Moved …..AiF C 

 
7. Events 
 New members Booklet 
         Graham gave a brief rundown to the meeting saying that the sub-committee had been  
         throwing some ideas around & would hopefully have a mock-up by next meeting 
         Chairperson Greg Roberts said that he thought the new members get-together would     
         happen around Oct/ Nov. 



 
8. General business as notified to the Chair  

  

a. Enduro organization 

• W Hutson said that the Risk Assessment for the street closure for the Enduro in September 
had been finalized and submitted.    

• G Roberts said that he would speak to his Classic Car Contacts with a view of having a 
display on the Friday evening in Federal Street  

• Federal Street Catering.  The meeting deferred this to the next meeting  
• W Hutson said he was attempting to get music to be played on the evening of the street 

closure at the enduro.  All felt this would add to the evening.  

b. Town entrance sign 

• W Hutson expressed some concerns at the texture of the proposed town entrance signs.  The 
meeting suggest that we ask the company making the sign to send out samples of the sign for 
our approval.  That we wanted it to look like an old local stone house.  

c. Mural Restoration.  

• B Eckermann gave a detailed report as to where she was at with the restoration.  She said 
that the mural on Frews Corner in King St had taken considerably more time that she had 
anticipated due to the deterioration of the mortar. 

•  Because of this deterioration the cost for this restoration was considerably higher.  The cost 
was now $5,215.90.  Belinda would be happy with a payment of $2,500.  

•  There seemed to be some confusion between Belinda and members who had been in the 
original discussions as to what the cost should be.    

• Belinda left the meeting at 8.12pm to allow for discussion.   
• B Hutson moved that” The Town Committee approve payment of $2,400 to Belinda 

being for progressive payment for the first mural finished.” 2nd C Bull C/D  
•  Belinda returned to the meeting at 8.15pm.  

d. Tourist Map of Rainbow.   

• G Roberts asked J Fritz if she could follow up with Jeff Woodward about the revised may of 
Rainbow.  

•  Greg reported that he had given Jeff suggestions aprox 3-4 years ag.   
• J Fritz said she would follow up with Jeff to see where things were at.  

e. Albacutya Bridge  

• G Roberts had said that he had visited the viewing area at the Albacutya Silo as he had 
spoken with Michael Henderson from the shire to say there had been works out there.  

• Greg reported that it all looked good.  
 

9. Councillor Report 
 - Councillor Ismay suggested that we invite a representative from the Council to explain  
         the ins and outs, and the pros and cons of becoming incorporated. 
       - Callum Bull moved that the Rainbow Town Committee would like to invite the  
         appropriate executive officer to come to a meeting to discuss the pros and cons of   
         incorporation or otherwise 
              Seconded Belinda Eckermann C/D 

 



10.   Officer Report 
        NA 
 
11. Urgent business 
 NA 

 
12. Finance report 
 - B Hutson was to send some information from previous meetings about money that  
            didn’t appear to be shown on the Financial reports 
 - J. Fritz to follow up 
            Financial report  Moved  Callum Bull/B. HutsonAif C 

 
13. Decisions to be made 
 NA 

 
14. Meeting Closed 
 20:45 
 
15. Council Officer Authorisation 
 
*to be completed by the Council Officer 
 
I Mick Henderson accept the following recommendations made by the Rainbow Township 
Advisory Committee at this meeting held on 18 July 2022:  

 
ITEM NO. DESCRIPTION DECISION 

9 Councillor Report The Rainbow Town Committee would like to invite the 
appropriate executive officer to come to a meeting to 
discuss the pros and cons of incorporation or otherwise 

 
I Mick Henderson advise that the following items: 

 
ITEM NO. DESCRIPTION DECISION 

8c Mural Restoration The Town Committee approve payment of $2,400 to 
Belinda being for progressive payment for the first mural 
finished. 

 
• Need to be referred to a Council Meeting / CEO for a decision 

 
 

SIGNED:    
 
Dated:  22/08/2022 
 
 

 
 


